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Trundle Central School 
Newsletter  A school that provides a 

professional, stimulating and 
challenging learning 

environment 

Principal 
Mr John Southon 

 

Head Teacher Secondary 
Mr Gerry Capell 

 

Assistant Principal 
Mrs Fiona Sanderson 

Reminders 
 
This week: 
 
Friday 21/6/2019 
Gobondery/NARRAF 
Soccer Trangie 
 
Next week: 
 
Monday 24/6/2019 
PSSA Girls Netball Parkes 
 
Tuesday 25/6/2019 
Kiama Band visit 
 
Thursday 27/6/2019 
U 14’s League 
 
Friday 28/6/2019 
Secondary Street Stall 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

P&C 
President 

Mrs Rhonda Grady 
 

Secretary 
Mrs Kelly-Lee Dunn 

 

Treasurer 
Mrs Lubka Prebendarcik 

Volunteers from Rural Aid, one of the largest rural charities in Australia, are 

helping with fencing and connecting water tanks this week as part of their 

community assistance for Trundle.  

 
Rural Aid are supporting Australian families and communities nationwide in times 

of natural disaster and provide assistance in a variety of sectors including mental 

health, farm support and community engagement.  
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Principal’s 

Message 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
This week, our school is privileged to have the 

volunteers from Rural Aid in our school. These 

outstanding people are helping us commence projects 

that would have taken years to complete without this 

much needed assistance. I believe several other 

community facilities in Trundle have benefited from the 

kind hearts and community spirit of these people. The 

other exciting event on this week is the Gobondery / 

NARRAF Soccer day in Trangie. 

 

On Sunday night, our outstanding P&C catered for 

Rural Aid Volunteers. Our P&C works constantly for all 

the students of this school. I am extremely lucky as 

Principal because this group of talented individuals 

works cohesively in partnership with the school. Many 

P&C’s across the state have people on committees who 

do not serve, but disrupt, and push a personal agenda 

that is often individually targeted. Our P&C members 

serve because of a love of this school and this 

community. I have complete trust in the leadership of 

Mrs Rhonda Grady and the processes and procedures 

in place to ensure accountability within the 

organisation. Well done to all involved. I would also like 

to mention Tracy Farrar, who no longer has children at 

this school, but can always be relied upon to assist 

when we need help. Tracy has a great sense of 

community, something that is becoming rare in this 

sterile society we have allowed to develop. 

  

On Saturday last week, seventy large boxes of 

community drought relief products arrived from 

Matthew Pearce Public School. In August last year, I 

wrote to Matthew Pearce Principal, Kim Fawcett asking 

her to partner with our school. This relationship has 

resulted in not only product and financial support, but 

our students and theirs gaining a better understanding 

and appreciation of the diversity of this country and the 

strength of this nation as a community. A message of 

support from Matthew Pearce students is on our 

Facebook page. Please view and comment.  

 

Another video clip I have had shared to our page is 

Neale Daniher’s speech to the Melbourne Football Club  

players. Neale has Motor Neuron disease to which 

there is no cure. He is talking about what he would like 

his grandson Cooper to know and realise. He states 

some time in his grandson’s life, it will be tough, but it is 

how you react and deal with, it is what will define your 

life. Not how you conduct yourself in the good times 

but how you will deal with adversity and remain 

respectful and controlled. This is also a message I want 

our students to understand. Please encourage your son 

or daughter to view this inspirational message from a 

great Australian on our Facebook page.  

 

As part of our community relief program, each family 

will receive in the next package a voucher for $100 that 

can be spent at Bug Eyed Brats to purchase school 

uniform. The uniform can be purchased this year or the 

voucher saved to purchase uniforms for the 2020 

school year. Students attending transition will also 

receive a uniform voucher to reduce the cost of 

uniform that needs to be purchased. I completely 

understand that school uniform costs well in excess of 

100 dollars. However it is a very reasonable free kick in 

these difficult times.   

 

This week, the school is purchasing a set of smart 

phones and apps to move into the world of virtual and 

augmented reality in the classroom. This will allow our 

students another avenue for learning and experience. 

This is made possible through our innovation funding 

and the combined talents and interests of Mr Lynn and 

Miss Ranger.    

 

On Friday last week, the final approval was gained for 

the painting of C block. This required the heavy pruning 

of the hedge on the Croft Street side of the building to 

allow painting of the whole wall. Whilst this is not the 

most exciting educational development in NSW, it does 

bring 6 extra people into this town for a two week 

period. This will be another little economic boost 

provided by this school through effectively lobbying to 

improve facilities. It is vitally important for this 

community that this school continues to grow, prosper 

and support the community. This school has a salary bill 

of over two million dollars and the vast majority of staff 

choose to live in the town. Imagine, if public education 

was not in this town, I suspect the town would not be 

here as well in its current form.  

 

Last week, I attended the Secondary Principals Council 

Annual Conference. This event brings together 

hundreds of secondary principals from across NSW to 

discuss current issues in education and to listen to 

experts in the field. This year the conference included, 

Jane Caro respected author and social commentator, 

Eddie Woo Mathematics guru, Pasi Sahlberg head of the 

Gonski Institute University of NSW, Sarah Mitchell 

NSW Minister for Education and many more. In short, 

to get the microphone at this conference you needed 

to be a leader in your field.  I think it is important that I 

share some of the insights of these people in regards to 

education: 
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Pasi Sahlberg is one of the leaders of educational policy 

not only in Australia but across Europe. A summary of 

his insights are as follows:  

 

 The increase in student screen time almost 

perfectly correlates to the increase in anxiety 

related disorders in teenagers. 

 Since 2011, the threats of violence towards 

teachers from students has doubled. 32.4 %of 

school staff were threatened by parents in 2017. 

 In 2017, 30 % of teachers were physically 

assaulted by students. 

 In 2017, 8.9 % of teachers were physical assaulted 

by parents. 

 

These are worrying statistics and I suspect many minor 

incidents go unreported. Pasi believes a major cause of 

this, is the trend in the movement of blame / 

responsibility away from the home onto institutions 

such as schools. The example he gave is, in 1970 if a 

student presented home with a poor report card, the 

statement from the parent would be to the child ‘you 

need to improve your work’. In 2019, the statement to 

the school is; why are you not teaching my child 

properly! The blame has moved away from the 

individual onto the institution. This has made schools 

and teachers easy targets. Pasi believes this extra false 

accountability has reduced creativity and innovation, as 

teachers are afraid to fail because of the criticism of 

parents. 

 

I often believe, to be innovative and bring about positive 

change, you have to be prepared to ‘fall forward’. This 

means when you fail and you will, many will delight in 

your disappointment but you need to take what you 

have learnt from the experience to move forward and 

continue. 

 

Pasi Sahlberg also spoke about the value of homework. 

Pasi believes homework has little function. Indeed, it 

can be damaging to students. Allowing the classroom 

into the home in many families is another source of 

family conflict. The anxieties and failures many children 

experience in the classroom are transferred to the 

home environment. This makes sense when it is viewed 

logically. If a student is having trouble in the classroom 

mastering a skill with the support of a trained teacher, 

transferring the work to home is not going to increase 

the chances of success.  

 

The value of formal exams was also discussed at length. 

The current thinking is a progressive assessment using a 

variety of methods, which is much more effective than 

standardised testing. Indeed, Sweden is an education 

system that is regarded as one of the best in the world. 

Sweden does not use standardised testing but a 

combination of local contextually based assessments.  

 

Many of the ideas discussed at this conference can be 

easily integrated into the school in some form. Some 

are not possible because of policy restraints or parent 

local choice. However, the advantage of these 

conferences is, it gives us an opportunity to question 

process and practice. I have never believed in putting 

the wagons in a circle and defending our way of doing 

things and our beliefs beyond question. If we question 

we improve. 

 

Sarah Mitchell MLC visited our school two years ago. 

Ms Mitchell is a proud product of Gunnedah High 

School and public education. Ms Mitchell gave a firm 

commitment to rural and isolated schools whilst she is 

the minister. I hope the current maintenance of staffing 

levels continues, because I believe after this worse 

drought in living memory is over, I am sure we will start 

to grow again. If we lose staff of the quality we 

currently have in this school, they will be difficult to 

replace. 

 

Jane Caro made many statements. Many were to 

massage the ego of the audience but one I believe is 

extremely relevant. Jane said, “public schools are 

responsible for educating all students. This includes the 

ones with disabilities, all races, religions and socio-

economic groups”. “When the system gets it wrong, it 

is heavily criticised in the media and other places. 

However, when other systems make a tokenistic effort 

by providing a scholarship to a low socio-economic 

students for example, they are promoted as being 

egalitarian and progressive”. In short, these elitist 

systems are making a token effort to do what is 

expected of public education every day and being 

applauded for it.   

Still living the dream     

 

John Southon 

Principal   

 

 

Some of 

the boxes 

of food 

donated 

by 

Matthew 

Pearce 

Public 

School for 

our 

students.   
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Last night P&C had the pleasure of catering for Rural Aid at 

the Showground. 

 
The guests were served Butter Chicken, Massaman Beef, 

Curry Chicken, Sausage Casserole, Vegetarian Casserole, 

Pumpkin soup served with Bread Rolls and Sourdough Bread. 

 
Thankyou to those parents/friends that volunteered their time 

with preparing food/setting up/packing away. 

 
From all reports the guests thoroughly enjoyed their meals. 

With a couple of guests coming back for seconds and thirds. 

 
We are looking forward to meeting the volunteers again on 

Friday night, where Jacko will be showing off his skills by 

cooking Roast Chicken and Lamb served with Vegetables  and 

Gravy in Camp Ovens. 

 

P&C Committee 

mailto:trundle-c.school@det.nsw.edu.au
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Western Area Cross Country 
 

Congratulations to all the students who competed in the Western Area Cross Country in Geurie last Wednesday.  

A special mention to both Monique Morgan and Codie Wilson who qualified to compete at state next term. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thank you to everyone who went along to support the 

runners. A special mention to Ian Leonard who spends a lot of 

time training the students and Melissa Stokes for taking the 

excellent photos of the runners in action.  
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Primary  

Term 2  Week 8 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Students of the week 
Kindergarten - Callum Deaman 

1/2 - Phelly Robson 

3/4 - Cooper Dunn 

5/6 - Narella Thornton-McKellar 

Mrs Sanderson - Callum Deaman 

Sportspersons - Sieanna Last, Mia Martin,  

Annabelle Cotter, Hailey Bolam. 

 
Kinder & Year 1 maths 
 

This week we are 

investigating the 

3D shapes of 

sphere, cubes, 

cones, cylinders 

and rectangular 

prisms. Could the students please bring in any old 

small boxes or real life examples of these shapes 

for our maths lesson.   

For example, an empty toothpaste box is a perfect 

rectangular prism.   

Thank you, Ms Downes 

 

Gobondery/NARRAF Soccer Gala Day – 
Trangie 
Good luck to all those students who will be 

participating in the Gobondery/NARRAF soccer 

gala day this Friday. It is a fun filled day with friends 
and a chance to use the skills learnt in the soccer 

skills sessions with Rona. 

Thank you to all those people who have returned 

their Soccer Gala day notes.  

 

Soccer Skills Sessions 
This Tuesday will be our fourth and final soccer 

skills sessions with Rona. These sessions have 

provided the students with a range of new soccer 

skills. The students have thoroughly enjoyed these 

sessions and look forward to using these skills on 

Friday at the Soccer Gala day in Trangie. 

 

PSSA Netball Knockout 
The netball team will play Parkes Public School in 

round 4 of the PSSA Netball Knockout competition 

next Monday 24th June. We wish them the very 

best of luck in their game. A permission note for 

these students will be handed out as soon as 

possible. 

 

WSSA Cross Country  
Congratulations to Vashti Williams and Jessica 

Morgan who participated in the WSSA cross 

country at Geurie last Wednesday. They both did 

exceptionally well in their events. 

 

Movie Night 
Please join us for our term two Movie Night at St 

Patrick’s School. 

Who: All Kindergarten to Year 6 students (social 

rules apply. Please see attached Socials Policy) 

When: Wednesday 19 June 

Where: St Patrick’s School Library 

Cost:  gold coin donation and $2 for popcorn and 

drink at intermission. 

Students are invited to wear their pyjama’s and 

bring a pillow! 

 

Hats 
Although Terms 2 and 3 are not part of our NO 

HAT NO PLAY policy, we are recommending that 

the students bring a hat on sport days and P.E. days 

to reduce any risks of sunburn and windburn. 

 

Primary Assembly 
 
Please see the attached flyer. 
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Secondary  
 

 

 

 

 

 

Congratulations to Monique and Codie who have 

both progressed on from Western Area to State in 

cross country. Well done to all the students who 

travelled to Geurie to compete on the day. 

 

Year 7-10 are fast approaching the end of their first 

semester. The effort and attitude that the vast 

majority have displayed in class has been excellent. 

However, we are always striving for improvement 

in all areas of our schooling and learning. Over the 

next 3 weeks and into Semester 2 we are going to 

be pushing for our students to increase their 

cohesiveness and inclusivity within their classes. 

This will also include trying to decrease as much as 

possible any low level negative behaviours that may 
detract from all the students learning experience. 

The genuine goal at school is to empower students 

to take control of their learning so that they can 

achieve what they want from school. A happier 

learning environment makes this much easier. 

 

Our Year 12 students are heading towards their 

final term of school! At the moment there are 

quite a number of assessment tasks due or 

approaching their due date. We are always mindful 

of the stress some students feel in relation to 

assessments. However, there is only so much 

support we can give the students at school. We try 

to emphasise that the best method of reducing 

stress and achieving the best results is through time 

management and seeking teacher feedback early on 

all assessments. These are important skills which 

translate easily from school into the real world. 

If there are any issues with assessments and stress 

please come and speak to me at school so that we 

can implement as much support for your child as 

possible. 

 

This Wednesday there will be league training for 

any student wishing to participate in the gala days 

in Week 9. To participate students need to return 

the permission note and bring a mouth guard on 

the day. 

 

On Wednesday I will be taking Year 11 Hospitality 
students to Peak Hill for a practical day. We will be 

leaving at 8.30am from school.  

As always please contact me at school if there are 

any questions regarding secondary matters. 

 

Have a great week 

Gerry Capell 

Head Teacher Secondary Studies 

 

 

 

THIS 

WEDNESDAY 

LEAGUE 

TRAINING 

PERMISSION 

NOTE AND A 

MOUTH 

GUARD.  

Congratulations to the following students who have 

received the correct amount of pink slips to move to 

a higher level. All students start at Level 3 each 

semester. Each level has rewards with Level 6 being 

the highest. 

Level 4 (15+ 

pink slips) 

Year 7 – Jake, Brad 

Year 11 - Bobbie 

Level 5 (30+ 

pink slips) 

Year 7 – Sam, Abby, Blair, Alecia, 

Kiera 

Year 8 - Alex 

Year 9 –  Will C, Jamie 

Year 10 – Ashlee, Anthony, 

Dylan, Jaxson 

Year 11 – Codie 

Year 12 – Brodi 

Level 6 ( 75+ 

pink slips) 

Year 7 – Charlie, Maggie, Harry, 

Zac, Sasha, Ollie, Jason, Hannah, 

Jim, Paddy 

Year 8 – Ryan, Harrison, Grace, 

Xander, Casey, Aliethea 

Year 9 – Jennet, Lionel, Jason, 

Will L, William 

Year 10 – Hamish, Nick 

Year 11 – Ella, Emily, Monique, 

Ethan, Robert, Ryan 

Year 12 – Brooke, Harrison 
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Secondary Assessments & Homework  

All assessments must be submitted to the teacher before 8:55am on the due date. 

YEAR 9/10 SUBJECT DATE GIVEN DATE DUE 
In Class or   

TOPIC 

Visual Arts 3rd May 13th June 

  
In class Surrealism 

YEAR 8 SUBJECT DATE GIVEN DATE DUE 

In Class or   
At Home TOPIC 

Technology Mandatory 3rd May 17th June In Class Lolly Dispenser 

MUSIC 7th June 19th June In Class 
Listening and per-

forming 

LOTE 7th June 18th June In Class 
French greetings and 

numbers to 20 

Visual Arts 12th June 1st July 
In class and 

at home 
Famous Faces 

YEAR 7 SUBJECT DATE GIVEN DATE DUE 
In Class or   

TOPIC 

Technology Mandatory 3rd May 17th June In Class Lolly Dispenser 

MUSIC 11th June 19th June In Class Listening analysis 

LOTE 11th June 17th June In Class 
French greetings and 

numbers to 20 

Visual Arts 16th May 13th June In Class 
Artist Study on 
Edvard Munch 
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Library 

Term 2  Week 8 Page 11 
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Community  

Term 2  Week 8 
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Trundle Community Day Centre  
Every Friday at Services and  

Citizens Club 10am-12  
 
 

7th June: Remembering back /something 
special 

14th June: Hoy and music 

21st June: Trivia and word games 

28th June: Our senses 

5th July: St Patrick’s School visiting 
Club 

Morning Tea and activities.  

Gold coin donation. 

 

Art Class 

Super exciting to have a large group 

coming for art classes the next few 

weeks at Trundle Central School! 

There are sadly no spots left, but if 

you have booked a place, here's what 

you will need: 

 

* Paint shirt 

* Canvas - no 

bigger than approximately 16 inch 

* Drawing pencil, rubber and 

sharpener. HB pencil is a good one for 

drawing 

* $2.00 towards easels 

* A gold coin donation that will go to 

a cancer research foundation  

Time: 4-6pm 

Date: Wednesdays week 8,9,10 

Where: The art room at Trundle 

Central School  

(in the senior block around near the 

school library) 

See you there! 

Helen Gray 

0488991350 

 

mailto:trundle-c.school@det.nsw.edu.au
http://www.trundle-c.schools.nsw.edu.au/


 

                                               Telephone: (02) 68921303        Fax: (02) 68921184        Email:  trundle-c.school@det.nsw.edu.au  
                                                School webpage – https://trundle-c.schools.nsw.gov.au   Facebook - www.facebook.com/TrundleCentralSchool  

Page 15 Term 2  Week 8 Page 15 Term 2  Week 8 Page 15 Term 2  Week 8 Page 15 Term 2  Week 8 Page 15 Term 2  Week 8 

Dolly’s Beauty and Beyond 
 

Opening hours this week: 
Thursday afternoon & Friday 

 
This is my last week and I would like to thank 

everyone for their support.  
 

Come and join me for a farewell drink on Friday , 
21st June in the afternoon and grab a farewell 

bargain.  

mailto:trundle-c.school@det.nsw.edu.au
http://www.trundle-c.schools.nsw.edu.au/


 

                                               Telephone: (02) 68921303        Fax: (02) 68921184        Email:  trundle-c.school@det.nsw.edu.au  
                                                School webpage – https://trundle-c.schools.nsw.gov.au   Facebook - www.facebook.com/TrundleCentralSchool  

Page 16 Term 2  Week 8 Page 16 Term 2  Week 8 

ADVERTISE YOUR BUSINESS HERE 
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